
331 J Street, Suite 200 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Tel: 415-506-0234 accjc.org 

Cindy Miles, Interim President 
Sonya Christian, Chair

February 22, 2022 

Col. James Kievit 
Commandant 
Defense Language Institute Foreign Language Center 
1759 Lewis Road 
Monterey, CA  93944 

Dear Commandant Kievit: 

The Committee on Substantive Change of the Accrediting Commission for Community and 
Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges met February 22, 2022, to review 
the Substantive Change Application from Defense Language Institute Foreign Language Center 
to offer:  

• New Program: Bachelor of Arts in Foreign Language
• New Program: Bachelor of Arts in Russian, Minor in Translation and Interpretation

The Committee acted to approve the substantive changes. 

On behalf of the Commission, I wish to express appreciation for the work that the College 
undertook to prepare this Application for Substantive Change.  The Commission encourages the 
College’s continued work to ensure educational quality and to support student success. 

If you should have any questions concerning this letter or the Commission action, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me. We’d be glad to help you. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin Bontenbal, Ed.D. 
Vice President 

Cc:   Dr. Erin O’Reilly, Accreditation Liaison Officer 
Ms. Martina Fernandez-Rosario, U.S. Department of Education 
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